

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
November 4, 2020**

Called to order: 7:51 p.m.

1) Preliminary Items

a) Roll Call

2) Auxiliary Reports

a) Speaker of the Student Senate

i) No report

b) Academic Affairs Committee Chair

i) Purinton:

(1) Jessica wants to get student messages to give to departments on posters (for faculty appreciation week)

(a) Contacted printing services, 18x24 posters for 27 departments for \$492

(b) Lesch: Maybe have students sign/decorate poster board for their own department (more personal, less expensive)

(c) Alexander: Could table in locations close to these classes, but issues with what buildings we can table in

(d) Purinton: I didn't want to do tabling because it's a very busy time of the semester. Also issues with shared markers and craft supplies.

(e) Montúfar: Could also go through Vista Print or something that would be cheaper than printing services

(f) Alexander: Could they be normal poster size? Instead of the larger size?

(i) Purinton: I wanted larger sizes to put as many student messages as possible

(g) Myers: Do we have enough time to get messages and get the posters printed in time for the event?

(h) Montúfar: Do we need to get them U&I approved? If not, would go much faster

(i) Purinton: Just need to give them to the departments, not planning on U&I approval

(i) E. Smith: Usually schools don't have to get things approved to put them up in their own buildings

(j) Alexander: Not sure if we can spend almost \$500 on something that doesn't specifically go to students; small departments might not need larger posters; so, maybe going with smaller posters?

(k) German: Are we doing anything for staff?

(i) Purinton: My hope would be that everyone would mention the secretaries and other staff, but this idea has been the only one that has been feasible

(l) E. Smith: Another consideration would be changing it to the schools themselves rather than the individual departments (so 6

schools with large posters); could also make a staff poster in addition

- (i) Alexander: If you want to go this route, we can get it going quickly; get an all-school email out; if you like this idea, get back to us with the cost

c) Diversity Committee Chair

i) Montúfar:

- (1) Awake this Friday; Dr. Daughters offered questions and feedback
 - (a) Will also be piloting an online component
- (2) Money motion this weekend on artist commission; still working on details of contract with Laura; working on cosponsorship with CDI

d) Environmental Affairs Committee Chair

i) Kershaw:

- (1) Gearing up for Awake showing on Friday; Ethan will put discussion questions in ExComm chat for feedback

ii) German: What room?

- (1) Kershaw: Georgian rooms

e) External Affairs Committee Chair

i) MacLeod:

- (1) Working on alumni outreach; newsletter, conversations, etc.
- (2) Meeting with county clerk about changing precinct lines to make sure off-campus students can vote on-campus
- (3) Starting resolution for election day off in future years; will work with Student Affairs on this

ii) Tillman: Would it be possible to give questions for Sandy, or to join you in that meeting?

- (1) MacLeod: Absolutely!

iii) Wren: Resolution encouraged quite a few professors to cancel classes!

f) Health, Wellness, and Safety Co-Chairs

i) Barker:

- (1) Planning mindfulness event Nov. 17, 7pm, Activities Room
- (2) Working with Dr. Dierking to plan mindfulness events for quarantine students next week and week after
 - (a) Alexander: I would email Janna and Student Affairs office to inform students about this event
- (3) Josh Grandstaff and Adam are interviewing Dr. Daley-Moore next week for the faculty wellness spotlight, in addition to a ~mysterious colleague~
- (4) Planned academic accolades, Josh will talk more about this

g) Purple Friday Committee Chair

i) Myers:

- (1) Will be rescheduling this week's meeting due to election day
- (2) Have extra stuff to give out from last week

h) Student Affairs Committee Chair

i) Barge:

- (1) Finalizing shirts, sent final design to provider
- (2) Sent invoice to Laura for coffee vouchers

ii) German: How is stuff going with International Education Week?

- (1) Barge: Met with Stephanie a few days ago; trying to figure out if there is anything going on in the alumni room during that time
- iii) Alexander: Coffee vouchers, t-shirts... Any activities?
 - (1) Barge: No activities, but also giving away extra stuff from the office

3) Executive Reports

a) Treasurer

i) Wren:

- (1) Met with library; quarantine students can check out prints and books
- (2) Nothing we can do with Sodexo in terms of food finances (additional meals, chick-fil-a, etc.)
 - (a) Kershaw: Could we use CARES act money to help with this?
 - (b) Tillman: Could students donate their meals for students who are in quarantine?
 - (i) Montúfar: That is really hard to do for some reason, but could try
 - (c) Wren: Setting up help line for quarantine students? For requesting food, etc.?
 - (d) E. Smith: Could we do a volunteer-based system for delivering food via request?
- (3) Let Jesse know by Sunday if you need any help with money

b) Secretary

i) Lesch:

- (1) Shared calendar going out soon
- (2) Looking into Shared Drive, to make important docs more accessible

c) The President and Vice President of the Student Association

i) German:

- (1) Academic accolades is happening Thursday November 19th over Zoom at 6pm

ii) Alexander:

- (1) Went over quarantine packet with Dr. Thomas and Janna
 - (a) Discussed sections on health and wellness, academics
 - (i) Janna said that for the Spring edition, there will be sections specifically related to these issues
 - (b) Talked about gift bags; right now, students are just getting Dollar Tree kinds of things; would like to include more interactive things
 - (c) Dr. Thomas suggested finding a way for students to play video games together; Josh is writing instructions for virtual gaming for quarantine students
 - (d) Talked about roommates being quarantined together; occasionally if roommates have been exposed at same event, they will be quarantined together; will be talking more about this
 - (e) Sodexo is now labelling their food for dietary restrictions
 - (f) Brought up credit/no credit option; this goes through faculty governance, so will need to reach out to Dr. Alberts
- (2) If you signed up for committee with strategic plan, should hear from your chair soon

- (a) Strategic plan for 2021-2025 will be coming to us soon for discussion at Ex Comm
 - (3) Saliva tests are shipping at end of week; making full testing plan for the spring
 - (4) Doubled DPS patrols through Thursday to account for any potential election unrest
- iii) Tillman: Interviewed Will Hendrickson for KTRM; would we be able to talk with him about university sustainability sometime?
 - (1) E. Smith: Would make more sense for him to talk to Ethan rather than at meeting

Adjourned: 8:43 p.m.